
EAST RIDING COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP  

Notes of Meeting held Monday 26 June 2017 

Council Chamber – County Hall, Beverley 



	Nos
	Item
	Member 

	

	
Welcome, introductions and apologies
· Apologies
      Brian Coffey (BC)
      Kevin Hall (KH)
      Kate Munson (KM)

     -     Present
           Cllr Shaun Horton (Chair) (SH)
           Paul Abbott (PAb)
           Pam Allen (PAl)
[bookmark: _GoBack]           Tracy Bradley (TB)
           Sian Broughton (SB)
           Trevor Collinson (TC)
           Allen Cunningham (AC)
           Debbie Fagan (DF)
           Amy Gilbert (AG)
           Max Hough (MH)
           Tony Margetts  (TM)           
           Robbie Walker Brown (RWB)
           Nigel Brignall (NB) attended for items 3, 4 and 5        
                    
	
Cllr Horton

	1. 
	Notes of the last meeting to be approved. 
Minutes of the meeting from March 2017
· Accepted as a true record

	
All


	2. 
	Summary from the workshop held on 1 June 2017 & update on delivery plan (verbal with slides) 

The priorities are listed below with leads in brackets next to the priority.
· Priorities agreed 
· Key leads agreed for priority areas:
· Anti-social behaviour (MH)
· Domestic Abuse (MH) 
· Re-offending (Caroline Elvidge & Rebecca Clarke)
· Serious Acquisitive Crime (Iain Dixon) 
· Vulnerable Victimisation (Keeping Residents Safe)(To be confirmed)
· Cross partnership: Confidence and satisfaction (All four CSP’s)
Delivery Plans started – midway through completion. MH is arranging meetings with theme leads.(ongoing)

	MH

	3. 
	Two Ridings update & funding 

Two Ridings appointed to invite bids and assess these for the Crime Reduction Fund from the PCC. Two Ridings will attend future meetings to advise on bids.

	

NB/Two Ridings representative(s)

	4. 
	Beverley Races – Ladies Day plan and feedback 

Nigel presented and summarised the comprehensive range of interventions and activities that a series of partners had agreed to ensure the safe and enjoyable running of the five most well-attended race meetings, including Ladies Day during 2017 at Beverley Races.  The programme had received full support from Races Management Company and Sally Iggulden, who is the Clerk of the Course. 

	

NB

	5. 
	PCC Funding report (papers attached)

· Nigel talked about through the funding report.
· There will be crime reduction funding available next year again as well. 
The Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) has made two sums of money available to the CSP in 2017/18– one part revenue and the other grant. This amounts to £831,230.  
The report set out proposals on how the funding will be allocated and recommended allocation and management of some additional elements of ‘phase one’ funding.
The ‘Two Ridings’ Foundation has already been appointed by the CSP to administer a Crime Reduction fund of £103,875 in 2017/18, less a 10% management fee. (see above) 
RW-B would like to see the CSP working with David Hudson on Communication issues. 
PAb asked about exit strategy and need to avoid a process where any employment contracts have to be concluded in haste – a two or three year process (with annual outturns) could avoid this issue. 
The Group approved the allocation of phase 1 funding for 2017/18, as set out below:

	
	£

	
	

	East Riding of Yorkshire Council Childrens Services – Contribution to Youth Offending Service 
	80,398

	East Riding Safeguarding Adults Board – to support functions of the Board 
	12,000

	East Riding Safeguarding Childrens Board 
	27,000

	East Riding of Yorkshire Council – Early Intervention and Multi-Agency Anti Social Behaviour Work 
	100,000

	East Riding of Yorkshire Council – Neighbourhood Watch Support
	13,000

	Positive Lifestyles
	35,900

	East Riding of Yorkshire Council – Domestic Violence Childrens Service
	31,000

	Crime Reduction Fund (inc. Fee for Two Ridings Community Foundation) GRANT 
	103,875


	Not in Our Community Campaign
	10,000



SB – expressed a concern about transparency and abstained from the voting process for this cycle of approvals.

The CSP determined to improve the transparency when the next phases of the programme come around. 

	

NB 

	6. 
	Performance (verbal)

MH summarised the differing options available to the group – it will be necessary to provide  performance accountability for each of the themed priority areas; for the funding which will be attached to partnership level priorities; and there will need to be a facility for examining (and responding to) issues which arise ‘in year’ – in other words, unforeseen crime trends.

	

MH

	7. 
	Partnership Inspection Reports 
No reports this time around

	 
N/A

	8. 
	National Probation Service Update
– There was no update to this meeting as KM was not in  attendance

	

KM


	9. 
	CRC update including unpaid supervisory arrangements 
for payback and mobile working – 

Some expressions of concern about the perceived issues around communication and some IOM concerns etc 
Tony Margetts expressed concerns about the Drug Rehabilitation requirements. 
Max Hough reported some concerns about the presence of CRC updates at the MARAC meeting. 

Action : Max will get individual feedback from key partners and draft a letter on behalf of the Chair.

	


Diane Harvatt / Amy Gilbert






MH

	10. 
	Adult Safeguarding Board update –

 Inspection / peer review - the report is on the board website; overall the review was very positive but there are some areas for improvement.
· Action plan been approved by CMT&SAB to deliver improvements
· Significant area of improvement is more  engagement with Community Voluntary Sector  and communities
· Operationally delivery of “Making Safeguarding Personal” has moved forward faster than the systems & processes to record the interventions, this remains an operational challenge.
	

TC

	11. 
	Children’s Safeguarding Board plus PREVENT  

Bron Sanders has stepped down as Safeguarding Children Board Chair.
Kay Durrant has taken over as Chair of the Board 
Humber Foundation Trust reported on their last inspection and all recommendations have been completed. 
Audit sessions are still being done in the afternoon following the Board meeting proper, which takes place in the mornings. 
Some of the focus was on young people taking their own lives and the risky behaviours associated :- what processes are driving the behaviour that leads to the problems and rises in YPs taking their own lives? 

	

PAl (for KH)

	12. 
	Child Sexual Exploitation 

Sub group is chaired by KM & chaired by the police 
Operational Context 
Numbers are much smaller than they were: working with those at risk of CSE – those at medium risk and high risk are very small numbers.  
Continues to be heavily supported and contains a lot of activity reporting from Eskimo Soup, which is the ‘vehicle’ used for reflecting feedback in this themed area of work. 


	PAl



	13. 
	Reports Circulated for information
· None

	

	14. 
	AOB

Allen Cunningham reported back on issues which have arisen as a result of the Grenfell tragedy.
He will present a more formal report next time. 

TM spoke about issues with Fentanyl[footnoteRef:1] and the problems associated with it.  [1:  Fentanyl is a painkiller which can be as much as 10,000 times as strong as morphine in some forms.] 

He has had a meeting with the coroner and is doing some work with partners on intelligence and other issues in relation to this problematic drug. 

SB has been successful with a lottery bid on working with harder to reach kids in the Bridlington area. 
Also obtained money from the people’s postcode trust 
Also awarded extended contract for the Hull-based Young People’s engagement project. 

	



AC

	15. 
	Date and Time of Next Meetings
· 25 September/09.30/Room 1 at County Hall
	

	
	
	



